25 October 2006

FIRST CHOICE HOLIDAYS PLC

PRE-CLOSE TRADING UPDATE
Prior to entering its close period on 1 November 2006, First Choice Holidays PLC announces

the following trading update.
Summary
• Our stated strategy of creating leadership positions through differentiated content,

building flexible business models and gaining control of customer relationships

continues to deliver strong operational performance and financial growth for the

Group.

• A number of our businesses have operated in a market that has proven challenging

due to a series of events beyond our control, ranging from the bird flu scares in the

Eastern Mediterranean during January to the recent airport security alerts in the UK

and terrorist attacks in Turkey. The latter two events led to a slowdown in the rate of

sale during the high season, and consequently impacted our expected profitability for

the year within the UK for the Mainstream Holidays Sector.

• Despite these events, the Group is on track to deliver strong underlying EBIT growth

for the year ending 31 October 2006. We also remain confident of achieving our 5%

EBIT margin target in the year ending 31 October 2007.

• We constantly review our participation strategy and how we can remain cost

competitive. Consequently, we have decided to scale back, or close, certain smaller

businesses in Continental Europe, which had sales in the year ending 31 October

2005 of £36m, and in the UK Mainstream business we have recently agreed to

outsource certain back office functions. The likely one-off costs of these actions will

be in the range of £4m to £6m, which will be committed prior to this year-end.

• The Group continues to focus on value-creation through a combination of organic and

acquisition-led growth. The acquisition pipeline in specialist niche businesses

continues to be strong, as we build upon our significant leadership positions in

attractive segments of the marketplace.

Current trading

Summer 2006

In the Mainstream Holidays Sector, we have continued to re-mix our product offering away

from generic short-haul product by reducing capacity in this segment and concentrating on

differentiated product, such as long-haul and Holiday Villages. As a result of this strategy we

have outperformed the market for both sales and volumes and achieved a 2% increase in

sales revenue on 5% lower capacity for inclusive tour holidays.

Despite a satisfactory top-line performance and a significant reduction in capacity across the

Summer season there was a delay in high season bookings due to the World Cup and

extremely warm weather in July. This led to weaker selling prices in the market-place from

2

August, the result of which was that incremental fuel costs of £45m were not fully recovered

from the customer in the lates market. This combined with additional costs we incurred in

dealing with an unprecedented combination of external events means that margins in

Mainstream will be slightly lower than last year for the second half and therefore the year as

a whole.

In the Specialist Holidays Sector, our businesses in Continental Europe and the UK have,

